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          June 9, 2004 
 
 

Honorable Chairman and Members of the     Regular Meeting of 
Public Works Commission       June 16, 2004 
 

PROPOSED GREEN PARKING SPACE ON 4TH STREET WEST OF PCH 
 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Public Works Commission approve the installation of one green 
parking space on 4 th Street west of Pacific Coast Highway.  
 
Summary: 
 
Staff has received a request from the owner of Triangle Hardware for two 20-minute 
parking spaces in front of his establishment at 403 Pacific Coast Highway (PCH).   
 
There have been a number of similar requests over the years for green spaces on PCH.  
These require Caltrans approval and consistently have been denied because of the 
parking restrictions during peak commute hours when the parking lane becomes an 
additional travel lane.  Staff cannot support this request but recommends one green space 
be provided on 4 th Street adjacent to the business. 
 
Attachment: Business Owner’s Request       
 
 
Respectfully submitted,     
 
 
 
 
      
Richard D. Morgan, P.E. 
Director of Public Works/City Engineer  


